
From: Eileen Willmott  
Sent: 18 February 2022 21:17 
To: Planning 
Subject: Eileen Willmott: Planning comments for Dartmouth Park 18/2/22 
 
Dear Planners  and Tree Officers,  
 
Planning List 670 
 
2022/0340/T 33A Dartmouth Park Avenue. 
I was only able to look at the trees in the front garden. 
Rear garden (from photographs) 
T1: no objection to the work on the Black Poplar 
T2: no objection to the removal of 0.5m to the Chestnut trunk 
T3: unable to comment as no photograph provided 
T5: to me it looks like a self-seeded tree in a dense canopy that will not be able 
to grow to maturity 
Front garden 
T6: this also looks to me a self-seeded sapling in a dense canopy that cannot 
grow to maturity 
T7: the Cherry has a tall narrow habit, somewhat similar to a flagpole cherry, 
but maybe due to its close proximity to the house growing towards the light.  It 
is approximately 1metre from the front bay window.  I consider this to be 
inappropriately planted, too near to the property. 
T8:  not objection to reducing the Olive by 2-3m, it needs regular maintenance. 
 
2022/0349/T. 33 Dartmouth Park Avenue 
 T4: The photograph shows a dead/dying tree with ivy growing up its trunk, 
therefore I do not object to its felling to ground level. 
 
List 671 
 
2022/0399/T. 37 Dartmouth Park Avenue 
I do  not object to the maintenance work on this Mulberry tree.  We do not 
have many in Dartmouth Park. 
 
2022/0441/T. 20 Croftdown Road 
I agree that this Olive tree needs regular maintenance, but have some concern 
that 5m off the canopy height may be too much, and not leave the ‘natural 
canopy outline’ desired. 



 
List 672 
 
2022/0532/T. 22 St Alban’s Road 
Front garden: no objection to the work on the mature  Cotinus (T1) 
Rear garden: no objection to the work on the Hoheria (T2) as it is reduction to 
previous points. 
Front garden of No 24 St Alban’s Road: no objection to the 
general  maintenance of this Hazel tree 
 
Thank you, 
Eileen Willmott 
 


